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Dear Fellow Knights, 

 2014 already???  Wow!!!  At 

any rate, I do hope that this New 

Year will be a blessed and happy 

one for you and your loved ones.                                                        

 The new year is always a good 

time to make resolutions--and they don't all have to 

be about losing weight or exercising. I would like to 

suggest just a couple.                                                                     

 First and foremost I would like to suggest that you 

make a resolution to grow in your prayer life.  Prayer 

has been described in its basic sense as "a lifting up of 

the mind and the heart to the Lord."  Someone else      

describes it as ñspeaking to the Lord.ò  That being the 

case, I would ask that you reflect on where you stand 

in regard to your prayer pattern.  Donôt restrict It to 

just once or twice a day or just while at Mass, but 

since prayers need not be formal, speak to the Lord 

throughout the day, sharing with Him your thoughts, 

your joys and sorrows, your hopes and fears, etc.  He 

loves to hear from you!!!                                         

 Another resolution that I would ask you to give 

serious consideration to is that you be activeðor as 

active as your health and circumstances will allowð

in the programs and activities that Council 11553 has 

scheduled for this  year.  The Knights, as you know, 

is an organization that takes the Corporal Works of 

Mercy seriously and is only as effective in serving the 

needs of others as its members will ensure. 

Bless You All! 

Father Niles  

Chaplain                                                               

Council 11553                                                                                         
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            GRAND KNIGHTôS MESSAGE              CHAPLAINôS THOUGHTS 

 My Brother Knights,  
 

                                                                                                   

 Let us give thanks for another 

fruitful year. I hope everyone en-

joyed a great holiday with family 

and friends.  The pancake break-

fast will be held on January 12th 

@ 8 am to 11 am. 

 Our pasta dinner is on the 17th 

of January from 4pm to 7pm. 

 The clergy appreciation dinner is scheduled on 

January 24th from 5pm to 9pm.  Please call Jim 

Hefton for tickets @ 941-473-9584.                         

 At our regular business meeting in December, we 

had a social.  The meal was apricot glazed pork and 

the ladies auxiliary provided all the fixings and spe-

cial desserts.  Everyone seemed to enjoy the evening. 

 Our first degree team installed two new members 

into the Knights of Columbus, Council #11553. 

Our district deputy Mike Costanza and three other 

councils were in attendance, which was truly a show 

of unity.  Thank you brother knights. 

 The Grand Knight has 30 tickets for the 4th annual 

Gala at the Pelican Pointe country club on February 

22nd. There will be fine dining and entertainment.  

Semi-formal dress is required.  Please call David @ 

941-475-6956 for tickets.  The cost is $30 per person. 

 In closing, a special thanks to Father Mark and his 

staff for working with our council, and to our brother 

knights Jim Leclaire, Tom Blanding, John Trush, Ir-

ving Medina and David Muravez and all our members 

who have stepped up to support and work when our 

council needed it. 

       Thank you, and a happy healthy new year to 

all. 

      

David Sants                                                                   

Grand Knight                                                        

Council 11553 
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Hi Everyone, 

 Sure hope everyone had a Merry 

Christmas and a Blessed New Year.  

As most of you know, I'm resigning 

from the Board in January 2014.  I will 

be going to N.J. and will rent my unit 

for 3 months and, who knows, I might 

not like it in N.J. and will come back 

to haunt all of you.                                                                      

 I would like to introduce you to our new President, 

Sue Walsh.  She will make a great president.  She will 

have a lot of new ideas and that will be great.              

 I would like to wish the best for Cathy Sants and 

that God will be with her at her time of need.            

 It was great to see Kay O'C on Thursday night.  

She looks great and so did Bill.  Welcome home to 

both of them.                                                           

 Baby bottle handouts  did not go too well.  Sure 

hope we can get more people to take them so we will 

have a great turnout once more. 

 Our family for Christmas was so grateful to all of 

you for the gifts that all of you gave.  She was so 

overwhelmed she was crying and said thanks to all.                                  

 Our food drive went very well.  We turned over 

1400 pieces of food. Once again, thank you all for 

making this season so wonderful. 

 This will be my last newsletter and it is with heavy 

heart to leave all of you.  You all did so much for me.  

Thank you all for being there for me. 

 

Judy Henry, President                                                                                                            

K of C 11553 Ladies Auxiliary 

To My Brothers All, 

 Brothers, this time of year is my most favorite.  It 

is a time to reflect on the birth of our Lord and Savior 

Jesus Christ.  Wow, what a guy to go about preaching 

to all who had ears to listen and to talk about being 

ridiculed, judged, and then the worst thing, being put 

to death for being nothing more than a true prophet.  

And His Father sacrificed His only Son so that we 

may live and be forgiven for our sins.                                         

 I often wonder if I were around 

then and saw Jesus around town 

what would I have done, what 

would I have said?  Would I have 

judged Him, or worse, denied Him 

and doubted Him?                                         

 I guess the message I'm talking about is the way 

you and I live our lives. Do we tend to judge, do we 

tend to doubt, do we listen and just believe what we 

hear without listening to the other side.  I like to think 

that if I were in the town and Jesus were walking by I 

would like to hear what He had to say.  I would have 

loved to have seen Him do those miracles we all read 

about--what a testament!  I guess I would have had to 

go  about telling everyone what I saw.  May God help 

all of us to be more devoted, more tolerant and to 

have more compassion for each other.                         

 I think this would help all of us to grow the order 

to the great vision of our founder, Father Michael J. 

McGivney.  May he look down at us and the works 

that we are doing and know that he is proud to have  

men and women doing these great works of charity in 

his vision. Merry Christmas and a prosperous New 

Year to all of you from all of us.  May God grant us 

all our wishes and give us our peace that we seek.  

Have a great holiday and I look forward to being with 

all of you in the near future. 

Michael J. Costanza SR 

District Deputy #51  

LADIESô AUXILIARY OFFICERS 

                                         
                                     Chaplain                             

Judy Henry                     President       941-698-9825  

Suzanne Walsh                       Vice President      941-697-9686      

Cathy Sants                  Secretary       941-475-6956 

Alyce Brunner (Otto)             Treasurer       941-475-8379 

Dr. Diane Vitalis (Robert)     Trustee 1yr.       941-475-2771 

Faye LeClaire (Jim)       Trustee 2yr.      941-475-2155 

Kaye OôConnell (Bill)      Trustee 3yr.      941-475-7653 

 

                 District Deputy Message 
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                  Next Pancake Breakfast 

                           January 12th 

 The K of C Council 11553 will sponsor itôs next 

Sunday Pancake Breakfast on January 12, 2014.  

Breakfast will be served from 8:00 A.M. to 11:00 

A.M.  

 Tickets will be available at the parish office and on 

Saturday, January 4th and Sunday, January 5 before 

and after all scheduled Masses. Tickets will also be 

sold at the door.  Ticket price is $5.00 per person per 

plate.  For information please call Grand Knight 

Dave Sants: 941-475-6956  

Note:  Our first two pancake breakfasts went very  

well as you saw in the Nov and Dec Photo Adden-

dums. 

This is Sue Walsh who will be the new President of 

the K of  C 11553 Ladies Auxiliary beginning with 

January 2014.  Sue is replacing Judy Henry who is 

moving to New Jersey.  

        

        Annual K of C Clergy Dinner  

 

  St. Raphael Parish Activity Center 
 

              5:00 P. M. To 9:00 P.M. 

 

       For Tickets:  Call Jim Hefton At  

 

                        941-473-9584 

           Our New Insurance Agent 
 Our new Insurance Agent was in attendance at 

our 1st Degree induction on Dec 19.  He is Jorge 

Peraza who will be servicing all the councils in 

District 51.  Jorge will be in full operation begin-

ning in January.  More information will be forth - 

coming and he will have comments for everyone in 

the February issue of the K of C Newsletter. 

 We wish to welcome Jorge to our district at this 

time and want to wish him well.  He will be getting 

around to visit each of the councils as often as 

possible.  At present, Jorge may be contacted at 

his email which is:  jorge.peraza@kofc.org 
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2013 - 2014   COUNCIL  OFFICERS 

 
CHAPLAIN     Fr Niles Gillen                  941-485-3673 

GRAND KNIGHT   David Sants (Cathy)           941-475-6956 

DEPUTY GK   David Muravez                  941-237-7808c 

CHANCELLOR    Steve West (Joan)         941-473-4987 

FIN SECRETARY    Jim Hefton (Dolly)           941-473-9584 

TREASURER   Tom Blanding (Kathy)  941-474-3083 

RECORDER            Jim LeClaire (Faye)         941-475-2155 

WARDEN    Bob Foley (Mary)             941-474-5831 

ADVOCATE     Jack Seiler (Sue)                 941-493-2542                 
LECTURER     Jack Maddigan (Mary)  941-473-2038   

INSIDE GUARD           Harold Barette (Rozetta)   231-238-8325c 

OUTSIDE GUARD  Bill Dundon     941-525-3116 

TRUSTEE (3 YEAR) Bill OôConnell (Kathleen)  941-475-7653 

TRUSTEE (2 YEAR)  

TRUSTEE (1 YEAR) Irving Medina     941-475-3242  

 

 

District Deputy      Mike Costanza (Kelly)       941-400-7416 

Faithful Navigator      Leo Szafranski                    941-468-7945c 

 

 
                                               DIRECTORS 
 

Church             St Raphael     941-474-9595 

Community        Jim Powell (Terri)          941-474-3520 

Co-Respect Life     Dick Lusk (Grace)               941-475-1621 

Co-Respect Life     Jack Seiler (Sue)                 941-493-2542 

Council/Pasta Din David Sants (Cathy)  941-475-6956 

Historian     Tom Blanding (Kathy)  941-474-3083 

Membership                                                

Newsletter    Jack Hardman (Jackie)    941-474-7828     

Tootsie Roll Drive John Knapke (Barbara)  941-474-8843     

                      

                                                            c= cell phone 

 Blood Drive Schedule 

               2014 
  

New Schedule To  Be 

    Announced Soon                 

                                   CURRENT SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
Date       Time               Day 

 

                                                          January 2014 
 

01                      Wed    Feast of the Solemnity of Mary-Holy Day 

02         6-8:00 P.M.     Thu             Business/Social Meeting in the PAC            
04-05    All Masses                                Sell tickets for K of C Breakfast which is Jan 12     
11-12    All Masses                                      Sell tickets for K of C Pasta Dinner which is on Jan 17 

12         8-11:00 A.M.    Sun           K of C Breakfast in the PAC  

16         6:00 P.M.     Thu     K of C Officers/Directors Meeting @ the PAC 

17         4-7:00 P.M.    Fri     K of C Pasta Dinner @ the PAC  

24   5-9:00 P.M.    Fri     K of C Clergy Dinner in the Parish Center     
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                        Reminder  
             Our Next Pasta Dinner 

       Will Be This January 17th  

              See Flyer On Page 4           

      ñHappy Birthdayò to Our Brother Knights                                      

                  for the Month of  January 

Larry Smith                    Jan 03 

William Henshaw       Jan 07 

David Muravez     Jan 08 

James Aubuchon     Jan 11 

Timothy Horgan     Jan 14 

Donald Mc Ginness    Jan 28 

Leonard Brodeur     Jan 29 

YOUR COUNCIL IN ACTION  
  Your council is a strong council and is following the 

rules and regulations of the Supreme Council of the 

Knights of Columbus.  Most of these were explained 

to you during your degrees.  A quick review of espe-

cially the financial rules is periodically in order. 

    First, you signed that you will agree with any deci-

sions handed down from the Supreme Directors on 

the matter of any dispute.  Second, you understand 

that the Charter Constitution is available and that you 

should have a copy for reference.  Third, the Council 

By-Laws are subordinate to the Florida State By-

Laws which are also subordinate to the Supreme Con-

stitution and therefore only extensions of this Su-

preme Constitution!  A few of these books have been 

ordered.  To obtain one for yourself, simply ask the 

Financial Secretary (FS). 

     The Knights of Columbus is a huge corporation.  

As members of local councils, you are members of 

this organization. 

     Now a little about Council Finances.  All money, 

cash, checks, bills, request for funds of any kind go to 

the Financial Secretary (FS) (ONLY).  Your GK may 

make arrangements for coverage during the FS tem-

porary absence. 

     The FS will give all moneys to the Treasurer and 

should receive a receipt from him.  The Treasurer will 

make a deposit of this money in the council account.  

Both the FS and the Treasurer will record and keep 

record of all such transactions. 

     As for the bills and request for reimbursement, 

bills are to be submitted to the FS.  Your name and 

the address to whom the payment should be made 

must be included.  The FS will make out a voucher 

for authorization of payment and ask the GK for his 

signature of approval.  It then goes to the Treasurer. 

     Once the Treasurer receives this authorization with 

the two signatures on it, he will write a check and de-

liver it promptly.  Both he and the FS will keep re-

cords of all financial transactions of the council.  The 

vouchers will be required at the time of Audit which 

will take place twice per year. 

     In the case of request for funds or reimbursement, 

the bill or receipt which the reimbursement is for, 

must also be given to the FS.  Again, your name must 

be on it someplace.  The FS will make out a voucher 

for the request and ask the GK for his signature indi-

cating his approval.  The voucher then goes to the 

treasurer who records the voucher and sends the 

check.  All checks must be signed by both the 

Treasurer and the GK.  The FS cannot sign a check.  

This is the check and balance of the system. 

     All funds which exceed $500, except obligations 

which the council must pay and assessments from 

both the Florida State Council and/or the Supreme 

Council, must follow the ñLetter of Intentò rule.       

     When the ñLetter of Intentò is presented to the GK 

at a regular meeting, it is to be read aloud to the mem-

bers and kept until the next regularly scheduled meet-

ing at which time it may be further discussed and 

voted upon. 

     For several years now, councils have been voting 

on a budget near the beginning of the year.  This so 

called Budget is a list of line items which your coun-

cil knows will occur and an amount which represents 

a maximum that is to be authorized by council repre-

sentatives for spending during the fraternal year.  This 

one time budget voting eliminates the need for many, 

many of the ñLetters of Intentò. 

      

Tom Blanding                                                         
Your TemporaryTreasurer  
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 The Knights of Columbus donated $100,000 to St. 

Rose of Lima Catholic Parish in Newtown, Conn. to 

support ongoing parish programs related to last De-

cember's elementary school shooting.                     

 Supreme Knight Carl Anderson presented the gift 

following a 6:30 p.m. Mass at St. Rose on Monday, 

Sept 30.  Bridgeport Bishop Frank Caggiano was the 

principal celebrant and homilist.  The Supreme 

Knight and Msgr. Robert Weiss, pastor of St. Rose, 

also made remarks at a brief ceremony following 

Mass. The Newtown elementary school shooting 

gripped the nation and the world as the small commu-

nity mourned the loss of area residents, including 20 

children, following the tragic Dec 14 shooting at 

Sandy Hook Elementary School.                                     

 "In the 24-hour news, we often read or see the 

news, are affected for a time, then quickly move on,ò 

said Anderson.  But the people of Newtown could not 

simply 'move on,' and our gift and award are meant to 

acknowledge that the work of Msgr. Weiss and the St. 

Rose of Lima community continues."                       

 He said Msgr. Weiss, in particular, continues to 

help the families that lost loved ones and helps with 

many practical matters, including community projects 

and donations.                                                         

 The donation of funds follows the presention of the 

organization's new Caritas Awards "for exemplary 

works of charity," one of which was awarded to 

Msgr. Weiss.                                                          

 Conferring the award at the Knights' annual inter-

national convention last month in San Antonio, 

Anderson paraphrased Pope Francis, explaining that 

'"Monsignor was able óto sympathize with the bro-

kenness of others without losing his own strength and 

identity,' which was no easy task under these circum-

stances" 

     Knights of Columbus Present Gift of 

         $100K to Newtown Conn. Parish 

 

NOTE:  The following article was on the Supreme 

Council Knights of Columbus website.  The news of 

this was not widely reported in the regular newspa-

pers.  As you read this, remember that we at the local 

Council are a part of the whole Knights of Columbus. 

 At the convention, Anderson explained that the 

award goes to the heart of the Knights' mission:  "To 

come to the aid of neighbors and friends in their hour 

of need.                                                                       

 Now more than nine months since the shootings, 

he said, the time of need continues. 

 Also receiving a Caritas Award at the Knights' 

convention was Newtown's Knights of Columbus St. 

Virgilius Council 185 which was represented by 

Grand Knight Timothy Haas.  The Newtown Knights  

quickly got involved in assisting the parish and com-

munity in the days following the school tragedy.  

Their priority was spiritual as the council established 

a program that asked people to pray a minimum  of 

three Hail Marys on behalf of the victims and their 

famiies, the first responders, teachers, and the New-

town community.  With the help of the Knights' web-

sites, the efforts spread and more than 105,000 people 

signed up, offering a total of more than 3.25 million 

prayers.  The Knights also served as ushers at eight 

funerals for children and helped in the parish when it 

was overwhelmed with messages of condolence and 

other logistical challenges.                                      

 The new award was established earlier this year by 

a vote of the Knights of Columbus Board of Directors 

and will be conferred on future  recipients when mer-

ited.  The Caritas Award becomes the second inter- 

national award given by the organization.  Previ-

ously, the Knights of Columbus has, on occasion, 

given its Gaudiam et Spes Award, conferred  in re-

cent years on Mother Teresa of Calcutta; Cardinal 

John O'Connor of New York; and Jean Vanier , the 

internationally renowned founder of L'Arche, a net-

work of faith-based communities who care for people 

with developmental disabilities. 

Editorôs Note:  Due to a lack of activities dur-

ing the month of December there will be no 

Photo Addendum for January. 

     Also, if anyone has any comments concerning 

the Newsletter please feel free to contact me: 

 

            Email:     jhardman5@verizon.net 

            Phone:    941-474-7828 

                                                               Jack 
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Aubuchon, James 

August, Richard 

Bandy Sr, Leon 

Barette, Harold 

Blanding, Thomas 

Boyle, Hugh 

Bozcar, Shirley 

Brodeur, Leonard 

Brower, John 

Brown, Thomas 

Bush, Gregory 

Caron, Paul 

Caulder, Bruce 

Charleson, James 

Coakly, John 

Conlon, James 

Connary, Larry   (L) 

Coull, Ian 

Cousineau, Wilford (L) 

Crook, Richard  (L) 

Deshaies, Albert 

Dundon, William 

Englehart, George 

Ewles, Howard 

Faro, Thomas 

Farrell, Ed 

Fortunato, Stephen 

Fry, Michael 

Garlasco III, Christopher 

Gerovac, Joseph 

Giel, John 

Giroux Jr, Arthur (L) 

Godlewski, Robert  (L) 

Gokey, John 

Gregory, John 

Hanson, Harrison 

Hanyak, James 

Hardman, John (L) 

Hefton, Jim 

Heissenbuttel, Eugene(L) 

Horgan, Timothy 

Houston, William 

Kelley, Robert 

Kelly, Thomas 

Keough, Thomas 

Kleinlein, Kenneth 

Knapke, John 

Krum, David 

LeClaire, James  (L) 

LeClerc, Leon  (L) 

Lusk, Richard 

Maddigan Jr, John 

McDonald, Bruce 

McGinnis, Donald 

McWha, Bill 

Melideo, Thomas 

Mignemi, Albert 

Miller, Margaret 

OôConnell, C. William 

Mroczkowski, Gerald 

Neumann, Henry 

Newton, Earl 

Ouellette, Raymond 

Parker, Stanley 

Patterson, William 

Pesa Peter 

Planeta, Edward 

Powell, James 

Powell, Terri 

Reynolds, John 

Roaen, Leonard  (L) 

Saje, Norbert 

Sampson, Donald 

Sapiano, Charles 

Scott, Eileen 

Seiler, Jack  (L) 

Sierocuk, Marion 

Simone, Martin 

Spagnolo, Joseph  (L) 

Stroer, Dennis 

Toenjes, Karl 

Turnock, James 

Vendetta, John 

Vitalis Sr, Robert 

Wallace, Florence 

Walsh, Robert 

Weatherhead, Edward 

Webber, Stretch 

Wendlandt, Ronald 

Wenner, Emil 

Wilson, Leslie 

Zor, Frank  (L) 

Zuk, Kenneth 

 

L=Life Member 

            Newsletter Boosters-2013-14 

The Tootsie Roll Drive will be held this year on       

20-23 February. (Thursday through Sunday)   There 

will be five (5) stores involved this year:  True Value 

Hardware,  Walgreen Drugstore, Publix, Ace Hard-

ware and the Dome.                                                 

1st Day I will need 12 people--3 two hour shifts at 

each of 4 stores, one person per shift=12 people.             

2nd and 3rd Days weôll need 15 people each dayð3 

shifts at each of 5 stores.                                           .                                                           

4th Day weôll need only 3 people for 3 shifts at the 

Dome.                                                                     

 We have enough people to be able to cover all 

these positions without anyone having to work more 

than one shift.  So everyone sign up and we will have 

a super event.  If we don't get all these places cov-

ered, they will be just empty missed slots so let's not 

have a missed spot that weekend.  

 If you wish your wife to be  with you, thatôs okay 

but still only one door at Publix.  You may also bring 

a chair and sit out your time. 

Thank you for your help. 

John Knapke, Chairman 

Tel.:  941-474-8843 

 

               Annual Tootsie Roll Drive 
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This is the K of C Council 11553 1st Degree Team that put on the induction on Thursday, Dec 19 at St. Raph-

ael Church.  From Left:  Jim Powell, Roger Braun (from North Port Council), Harold Barette, Dave Sants, Al 

Deshaies, Jim LeClaire, Marion Sierocuk, Larry Kocen and K.O. Corl. 

These two gentlemen received their 1st Degree into the Knights of Columbus on Dec 19. 

Joe Pizzuto (L) is with St. Francis Council and Mike Obendorfer is with our Council 11553. 


